News from your District Councillor & County Councillor Alastair Adams
Petrus edition - January 2017
Dear Residents, 

As you pack away the Christmas decorations, and wave goodbye to 2016, a New Year brings new hopes and adventures. 

What will 2017 bring for Pebworthians? 

Hopefully another Britain in Bloom trophy!

Hopefully Sunshine and large crowds to the Pebworth Party in the Park on 10th September!

Hopefully the village pub springs back to life under new ownership!

I can’t promise all the above but I can promise an exciting new regular village activity to put into your 2017 diary. The Pebworth Rural Cinema is officially launched on 24th February and will be showing a myriad of wonderful, funny, nostalgic, thought provoking films on the last Friday of every month. Put the following dates in your diary:

Friday 24th February;    Friday 31st March;   Friday 28th April  = Pebworth Rural Cinema
The showings will be in the village hall, and doors open at 7pm with food and drinks available. The tickets will normally cost £5 per person, so make sure you bring your friends and buy the popcorn! More details on the Rural Cinema will be published on the village website soon www.pebworth.org. 

In the meantime, may I thank the following that have volunteered to run the Rural Cinema – Oz & Sue Jordan, Colin Davenport, Caroline Warren & Dawn Adams. 
Here is the other local news:-
I had a meeting with Severn Trent this month about the sewage that sometimes comes out of the drains and manholes around Pebworth in flash flooding. They mentioned that they will not know of problems if the public don’t report things. Therefore if there are problems with sewers in your street, especially in temporary flash flooding, then please report the problems by using the website:-  https://www.stwater.co.uk/my-supplies/report-a-problem/  Don’t rely on your neighbour to report it, Make sure you report it, as every report counts to getting it fixed quicker! Naturally following this meeting, I sent them a recent video of the manhole cover in Friday street with water bubbling up through it which I had only filmed a few days before!

The Environment Agency (EA) visited Broad Marston last month and promised to clear the vegetation along the banks of Noleham Brook from the bridge at the end of Priory Lane to help speed up the flow of water out of the village so reducing the flooding issues in Broad Marston. And thanks to farmer Tim Longford who agreed to help them by removing the silt using his 360 digger.
The planning appeal was heard last month brought by Codex developments to override condition 9 of their planning to build 380 new houses on the SIMS site. Condition 9 refers to the connectivity between the Codex site and the existing St Modwen’s site “Meon View”. During the appeal, it came to light that St Modwens were asking £5m from Codex to allow connectivity with their Meon View site. The result of the appeal should have been announced by the time you read this, but I will update you next month.

Another thing that should be known by the time you read this, is whether the Exception Site behind Chapel Lane to build 14 new social houses was approved or refused on 15th December. All I can tell you now is that the Planning Committee – all 15 of them –came to Pebworth to look at the site as it was that controversial!
PC Jamie Lee and his CSO’s Bradley and Elliot are carry out speed enforcement in Middlesex, with their speed guns and stopping vehicles doing over 30mph and issuing tickets – so be warned, and slow down!

Highway issues:-

1. Front Street will be repaired and re-surfaced in March 2017
2. Pavement along Chapel Rd has been flagged up to Highways as needing repairs.
3. “White Entrance Gates” at all the entrances to Pebworth can be installed but need to be paid for by the Parish Council
4. A brown tourist sign to Fibrex Nurseries can be installed by WCC Highways – I have sent the application form to Roger & Ursula Davis
5. 30mph Speed limit requested to be extended to include the entrance to Mill Field – awaiting feedback from Highways
As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it  Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 

Divisional Funds. 

1. Pebworth in Bloom has requested £1700 for the re-furbished telephone box to house the defibrillator  - grant paid
2. Bretforton Cricket Club has applied for a grant – awaiting more info

3. Honeybees WI have put in a request for some new tables - awaiting more info

4. Cleeve Prior Heritage have applied for a partial grant for a new toilet block – grant processed

5. South Littleton Scout Hut – grant request for a new cooker processed
6. Freedom Disco Badsey for people with learning disabilities – mini bus – grant processed

Film Night
And finally,  as mentioned last month, Saturday 21st January 2017 at 7pm is Film Night in the Pebworth village Hall organised by the Pebworth Conservative Branch. The film has now been chosen, and is Florence Foster Jenkins starring Hugh Grant and Meryl Streep singing like you have never heard before. Everyone welcome, so if you want tickets, please contact me. It will be a fun way to start 2017; time to catch up with others in the village with food and drink available, and members of the Pebworth Rural Cinema Committee will also be present announcing the film for February and selling tickets for 24th February.

Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277
